
 

 

 

Thursday, October 4, 2018 

4:00 PM 

 SeaTac City Hall – Riverton Room 

 

Members:   Present: Absent: Commence:    4:00 P.M.  

        Adjourn:          5:30 P.M. 

Clyde Hill, Chair            x             
Pam Fernald                 x                       
Rick Forschler             x      
         

Other City Council Members Present:  Peter Kwon, Joel Wachtel 

Staff Present: Lawrence Ellis, Parks, Community Programs and Services Director; 

Gwen Rathe, Administrative Assistant III; Linda Croasdill, Recreation Supervisor for 

Senior Program  

1. Call to Order Meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM by Chair Clyde Hill. 

2. Approval of 
Minutes  

Minutes dated September 6, 2018 were approved as written. 

3. Public Comment None.  

4. Recommendation 
of Human 
Services funding 
allocations for 
2019/2020 

  

Heather Worthley, Executive Director of Port Jobs gave a presentation 
of their programs.  She explained that Port Jobs helps people get jobs 
and advance in Port-related industries.  Their goal is to provide one-
on-one assistance to 500 SeaTac residents in 2019 with 75% success 
rate for them to get jobs.  The $50,000 request per year would fund 1 
full-time position to focus only on SeaTac residents in 2019 and 2020. 

5. Proposed Tub 
Lake 
Environmental 
Analysis Decision 
Card 

Lawrence Ellis shared a Decision Card that he plans to present to the 
City Council to request funding for a consultant to conduct a Tub Lake  
environmental analysis.  
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6. Update on YMCA 
List of Services 
Agreement 

Lawrence Ellis said he has had three meetings with City Manager Joe 
Scorcio and Bob Gilbertson, President/CEO of the YMCA.  The YMCA 
has fallen behind in the services that they were to provide by 
agreement beginning in 2009.  A plan to get the YMCA caught up with 
the purchased services is being made and a repayment plan will be 
presented at the next Parks and Recreation Committee meeting.  

7. Update on Senior 
Services 

Linda Croasdill, Recreation Supervisor for the Senior Program at the 
SeaTac Community Center gave a report on Senior Programs.  Some 
of the programs offered include: 

 Congregate Lunches (Tuesday-Friday) 

 Meals On Wheels (approximately 45 clients per week) 

 Health classes 

 Very popular senior trips 
The program currently has approximately 45 volunteers.   

8. Adjourn Meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM. 

 


